Rt. Hon Jacqui Smith, MP

Secretary of State for the Home Office

3rd Floor, Peel Buildings

2 Marsham St

London SW1 4DF

Fax: 020 8760 3132
mailto:Privateoffice.external@homeoffice.gsi.gov.uk
Dear Home Secretary,
Re: Allaa Nouha Soualhia  H.O. Ref. No: 
S1145295

Assia Souhalia her husband Athmane nationals of Algeria and their UK born daughter Nouha, residents of Brighton were 'Snatched' from their home yesterday morning and are currently detained in Yarl's Wood IRC. They are due to be forcibly removed from the UK on Tuesday 17th February on British Airways Flight BA895 from Terminal 5 Heathrow Airport @ 08.40 to Algiers, Algeria.

I am writing to request that you urgently reconsider the decision to remove Allaa Nouha Soualhia, a two year old girl currently being held with her parents at Yarl’s Wood Immigration Removal Centre. She is being removed from the country contrary to the Home Office’s own procedure. 

When the removal notice was served on this minor, the IS151A, included a right of appeal under Section 82 (1) of the Nationality, Immigration and Asylum Act 2002.

The family have an in country right to appeal against the decision to remove them as they have an outstanding application under Article 8 of the Human Rights Act that has not been decided. The decision to remove them is therefore an immigration decision that has attached to it a right to appeal against it under S82 of the Nationality, Immigration and Asylum Act 2002. 

The ground of appeal is protected under S84 of the same act as being incompatible with the human rights of the daughter along with the rest of the family. The Home Office have not followed their own procedures. As such, please deny this removal and give this child a chance for her asylum claim to be properly assessed in accordance with Immigration Rules.

Allaa’s parents, Assia Soualhia (Home Office Ref: S1145295) and her husband Athmane Souhalia (Home Office Ref: S1145295) have been in the UK since 2002. Their 2 year old daughter Allaa was born in Brighton in 2006 and has lived here all her life. The family have made a life here and have many links in the local community. 

Assia Soualhia fled Algeria in fear for her life in 2002 after her family had suffered years of violence. Two of her brothers, Rachid and Brahim, both policemen, were murdered in two separate, and premeditated shootings in 1993 and 1994, respectively.  Neither brothers were involved in political action. Upon hearing of the death of Assia’s eldest brother Rachid, their mother, Cherifa, suffered a heart attack and died.

Since then Assia’s family have repeatedly received death threats and in 1994 Assia’s brother, Brahim, was murdered. Two of Assia’s remaining brothers and sisters both fled Algiers. In 2002 Assia traveled to the UK with the help of members of her family.

Since Assia arrived in the UK only one man has been arrested in relation to the murders of her family members. In 2007 Assia’s sister was badly wounded in a bomb attack. Assia is afraid for her safety should she be deported to Algeria.   

Please do not deport this family before the appeal has been heard.
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